jason kuvaja
bridgton
LD 104

Im writing to encourage the VLA members to vote "ought not pass" today on this bill.

I personally would love to see a reasonable proposal on a testing program for Maine
medical cannabis, but this isn't it. Again. Year after year we ask for common sense
testing like the systems consumers and producers enjoy in other farming occupations.

This bill doesn't even address PGRs. I question weather the author even knows what
banned PGRs are in farming since year after year this isn't addressed. (a PGR is a
plant growth regulator, and many are associated with cancer and other nasty
outcomes) There use is banned, but sadly common by unethical growers. They are a
primary reason [ have grown my own for nearly 3 decades.



